# Upcoming Meetings

The Stonegate North Villages Metropolitan District's Board of Directors meets the fourth Tuesday of each month at 5:30 p.m.

The July meeting will be held in person. Please see the meeting info on the home page of the new website at StonegateNorthVillages. org. If you would like more information or would like to be added to an email list to receive agendas, please reach out to contact@stonegatenorthvillages.org.



The District is governed by a board of five directors who serve staggered terms.

You can email the Board of Directors directly at board@ stonegatenorthvillages.org

Jeni Reilly, President Holly Kamm Alice Braun Kevin Reilly Warren Robinson







# STONEGATE North Villages

NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS

## Mark Your Calendar!



## Our Next Flick and Float is July 10th!

Sandlot will be playing and we look forward to another great family event and evening at the pool. As a reminder, the event starts at 8 p.m. and the movie will begin playing at dusk.

#### Fourth of July Celebration at Stonegate North Villages Pool

The Stonegate North Villages
Pool will host music and games
throughout the day on the 4th of
July. Please check the website and
look for flyers at the pool with more
information and a schedule of
activities.



## Mobile Access Passes –

### Vetted Residents Only as of July 7th

More than 1,500 applications for Mobile Access Passes have been processed as of mid-June. Currently, residents are still provided access to the facilities provided they have initiated the process, by applying for a Mobile Access Pass.

You can find the application and additional information at the following link: https://stonegatenorthvillages.org/apply-for-a-pass/

It is important to note that as of Wednesday, July 7th at 10 a.m. the district will only be allowing in residents who have been vetted and approved.

All residents over the age of 18 will require a Mobile Access Pass to enter the pool. The current protocol allows for residents who have applied, but not yet downloaded the Mobile Access Pass or been fully vetted to be allowed in to the facilities, provided they have initiated the process. But this will change. If you have not yet initiated the process, please ensure you do so, and if your approval has not been authorized, please ensure you follow up or provide the necessary proof of residency. If you have applied but have not seen an approval, please check your spam folder as a first step. Many residents have written in to say they have not seen their approval, only to discover that approval was directed to their spam folder. If you have an email stating the district has been unable to verify your residency, please ensure you provide appropriate proof of residency or have submitted the necessary form from your landlord. We are very happy that this process has eliminated people who have been accessing the pool, without appropriate usage rights — and while it is a large process to undertake, it has been critical to ensuring facilities usage is granted to Stonegate North Villages and Stonegate Village residents only.

#### **Keep An Eye Out**

The district continues to upgrade and install new signage across the community. There will be new signage coming soon to the intersection of Aventerra and Jordan Road. Keep an eye out for our new look and new, updated signage!



# Meet Your Board Member: Alice Braun

Board member Alice Braun was originally introduced to the communities of Stonegate when she moved to Stonegate Village in 1996, after her mom had relocated there. With her mom living in Stonegate Village, Alice got a great introduction to the neighborhood and all it had to offer. And, after moving to other areas in Denver, Alice purchased her own home, and settled in, to Stonegate North Villages in 2008. Today, you'll find Alice and her son walking to school, walking their puppy, and enjoying the area pools. Says Alice, "We were at the pool four times last week and have been twice this week. It's a great way to cool off after watching my son's flag football games and as the summer heat continues to rise." Her family also enjoys actively supporting local businesses and the community and participating in school events, including activities at Chaparral.

Alice joined the board just over one year ago as a way to learn more about the district's management and understand the "behind the scenes" operations of the community. "A large driver was ensuring the board had great insights into resident perspectives, and also being able to positively contribute to the community." She has played a role on the Community Advisory Committee addressing landscaping, and has been a significant advocate for safety across the district. Alice's professional expertise includes more than 17 years of experience working with OptumRx, including the development of contract language, one of the many skills she brings to her work on the board.

With her mom in the area, and her son as a fourth grader at Mammoth Heights Elementary School, Alice is firmly grounded in all the area has to offer — for residents of all ages. If you see her and her son, walking their dog, Little Miss Tag, or taking a dip at the area pools, make certain to say hello.